Closures at Canton Lake Due To Flooding
(Updates are in red)
As of August 16, 2019, the following are closed at Canton Lake:

Longdale Campground: All campsites, group picnic shelter and boat ramp are closed.
Reservations unavailable through the remainder of 2019.

Thunder Road is closed until further notice.

Sandy Cove Campground: All sites are closed as is the Day Use Area and group picnic
shelter. Reservations unavailable through the remainder of 2019.

Canadian Day Use: area is closed to boat launching but vehicle parking is available in
all parking lots.

Canadian Campground: All camping facilities and the boat ramp in the A area of the
campground are now open.

Big Bend Campground: has the following campsites closed: B1 - B10. Boat ramps in
the A and B areas are now open.

Big Bend Day Use: The days use area is now open which allows use of the group
picnic shelter and 2 of 3 boat launching lanes.

Fairview Group Camp: Remains closed due to flood damage to the shelter and
cookers, and accumulated debris in the campground making the area unsafe for use.
There is no anticipated date of reopening.

Blaine County Road N 2460 is closed due to construction and is expected to reopen
about August 30th. This date could be delayed due to some unforeseen construction
issues. This road is the main north — south road that leads to the Big Bend
campground. Visitors may use Dewey County road N2430 off of Hwy 51 which is
located 3 miles west of the closed road to access the Big Bend campground. Detour
signs are in place.

N2460 road is the only road to the Cheyenne-Arapaho land boat ramp which the public
has used during the current period of Corps ramp closures.



